Summary of Recidents’ council meeting

	Location: 
	[Pianoroom] 

	Date: 
	[29. october 2023] 

	Time: 
	[14.00] 

	Participants: 
	[Louise Kjeldsen, Birgitta Nebel, Erik Christensen, Gergo Pap-Takács]
 

	Conducter: 
Referent: 
	Louise 
Birgitta 



Points on the agenda

1. Around the table

The temperature in especially orange kitchen is low because of bad insulation. We are still waiting for something to be done about the one-layer windows. Louise informs us that Benjamin is looking at offers. If it can’t be fixed in time, we discussed getting some alternative extra heating for orange kitchen and upstairs kitchen. 

In the big annex: There is still problems with guests not cleaning after themselves and not following the house order. Otherwise, the tension is low, and it seems to be going well.

1. New board representative

Because Lukas has been a student representative on the board for two years now, we had to find someone new. We are happy that Erik Christensen has agreed to take over. 

1. Moving out period 

Louise proposed that we need to make parts of the house rules regarding who is allowed to live at the dorm more specific. 

The residents’ council suggests that residents must move out of the dorm 3 months after they finish their degree and are done studying. The same should be the case if someone stops their education before time. However, we want there to be a possibility for the dorm to allow people to stay longer if they for example are planning to start a new program in the foreseeable future or if someone must take a break from studying because of health issues and other things.
Besides this, the residents’ council wants PhD students to be allowed to live at the dorm due to their low income. 
We propose to check study activity when people move in (as we do already) and in addition to that check everyone’s study activity status once a year (in September looking forward, but also sometime soon this year). 

1. Outside lamps 

We discussed a want for outside lighting outside the entrance next to piano room as it is very dark out there. 

1. Buying kitchen equipment 

Birgitta is working on a list on what the kitchens need. She will soon contact Benjamin about ordering some new equipment.

1. Smoking area

The coutches have been removed from the smoking area, which we are happy about. We do not want any new seeting arrangements to be made out there. However, the bench already standing close to it will stay. 
Regarding the unassembled bench set lying out there, we will ask Benjamin to get someone to assemble it. We then discussed putting it by the big annex. 

1. Other things

The dorm will do its best to match people together in the room-pairs so that there will be as few as possible living with someone of the opposite gender. We do not, however, want to move people around who already share with someone of the opposite gender.
Louise and Birgitta will inform people moving in next to someone of the opposite gender about the situation and to take it into consideration.

1. Date of next meeting 

10/12 2023 at 14.00


